
STATE OF WASHINGTON 

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY 
Southwest Region Office 

PO Box 47775 • Olympia, WA 98504-7775 • 360-407-6300 

May 1, 2025 

James Kiernan, P.E. 
Chevron Environmental Management Company (CEMC) 
5001 Executive Parkway Suite 200 
San Ramon, CA 94583 
jkiernan@chevron.com 

Re: Former Unocal Bulk Plant 0601 Agreed Order Schedule Revision 

• Site Name: Former Unocal Bulk Plant 0601
• Site Address: 738 West Marine Drive, Port Angeles, WA, 98363
• Facility/Site No.: 1006
• Cleanup Site ID No.: 4976

Dear James Kiernan: 

The Department of Ecology (Ecology) has received your March 25, 2025 Withdrawal of the 
March 3, 2023 Draft Remedial Investigation and Feasibility Study (RI/FS) and Schedule update, 
which included a request for a schedule revision related to Agreed Order No. 4086 (Agreed 
Order). This Agreed Order requires a Remedial Investigation and Feasibility Study (RI/FS), along 
with other remedial activities, at the Former Unocal Bulk Plant, a cleanup site (Site) located in  
Port Angeles, WA. 

The original schedule for the remedial activities at Former Unocal Bulk Plant stated that the 
Draft RI/FS Report would be due to Ecology in Winter 2008. Due to various challenges at this 
Site, including the discovery of data gaps after the execution of the Remedial Investigation 
Work Plan (RIWP) and CEMC’s decision to change consultants from Arcadis to AECOM, Ecology 
is willing to revise the schedule in the Agreed Order as follows: 
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Task 

 
Schedule 

Submission of RIWP Addendum June 30, 2025 
Completion of RIWP activities 180 calendar days following Ecology 

approval of RIWP 
Submit revised agency review draft RI/FS 
Report 

90 calendar days following completion 
of RIWP 

Submit revised public review draft RI/FS 
Report 

30 calendar days following receipt of 
Ecology’s final comments on agency 
review draft RI/FS Report 

Prepare Final RI/FS Report 30 calendar days after receipt of public 
comments on the draft RI/FS Report. 

 
Ecology accepts your withdrawal of the March 3, 2023 Draft RI/FS and looks forward to the 
submission of a new RI/FS according to the above schedule. 

Thank you for your efforts to keep this cleanup project moving forward. You may contact me at 
564-669-4866 or thomas.praisewater@ecy.wa.gov with any questions or concerns. 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Thomas Praisewater, PE 
Cleanup Project Manager 
Toxics Cleanup Program 
Southwest Region Office 

By certified mail: 9489 0090 0027 6340 6167 47 

cc: Eric Hetrick, CEMC, ehetrick@chevron.com 
 Tom Bialobok, AECOM, thomas.bialobok@aecom.com 
 Renee Knecht, AECOM, renee.knecht@aecom.com 
 Marian Abbett, PE, Ecology, marian.abbett@ecy.wa.gov 
 Ecology Site File 
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